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It’s hard to believe we are half way through February already.  As usual, we broke our snowblower out and tested it 
to make sure it works.  And because of this annual superstition, we have not had to use it -- even once!  (I’m knock-
ing on wood).  This is the time of year when many of us start planning our outdoor projects around the lake for when 
the weather becomes a little more inviting.   

If you are stuck inside or just missing the lake, take a look at the Friends of Lake Tippecanoe Facebook page.  There 
you will find some inspiring photographs of our lake posted by LTPO members Amy Isenberg, Pat Smith, Jennifer 
Garden and others.  These will warm your heart and if you are not there now, you will be thinking that it won’t be 
too much longer! 

The Lake and River Enhancement (LARE) grants have been applied for thanks to the work of Holly LaSalle. On 
February 5th, we received word from the DNR that our application has been granted.  The total potential grant could 
be $25,750.  As you know, the LARE grants are not nearly enough to cover the weed control our experts have recom-
mended.  Our weed control vendor is preparing a quote, but we have not received it as of this writing.  Each year we 
face some of the same economic challenges, so even greater support from membership is needed.  We hope you will 
consider making an additional donation to the weed treatment fund when you pay your annual dues – every little bit 
helps. 

All organizations like ours rely on the benevolence of our members.  We are forever grateful for your continued sup-
port of LTPO and its missions 

Our monthly Board meetings began in January and are the third Saturday of every month at 9:00 am (8:00 am starting 
in May) at the NWCC.    January’s turnout was surprisingly good.  If you are in the area, bundle up, grab a cup of 
coffee and join us. 

 

Dan Free 

President, LTPO 

2023 Dues Statements 

 

Have been mailed.  Please complete the form and send 

into the PO Box address on the last page or go online to 

LTPO.org and pay via credit card.  Your membership is 

very important so please pay as soon as you can. 

 

Thanks in advance! 
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The story of Lake Tippecanoe’s four-legged residents is written on its surface 
How to identify and track animals around Lake Tippecanoe 

 

By Dr. Nate Bosch, director of the Lilly Center for Lakes & Streams 

When Lake Tippecanoe freezes and receives a fresh coating of snow, the surface transforms into an expansive, blank canvas. Ani-
mals that usually only visit the water to get a drink or take a quick bath are obliged to meander out onto the surface, leaving their 
tracks imprinted in the snow. This winter, try identifying the tracks to discover who visited your lake. Their prints can also help 
you determine where and why the animal might be going! 

First, when you find a fresh set of tracks, snap a picture with your phone or sketch what you see. Then ask these questions:  

Are the prints round or elongated? 
How many toes? (And are they webbed?) 
Can you see evidence of claws? (Some animals have claws that are retractable, like cats.) 
How big is a single print? 

Take a look at the animal’s walking pattern. Does it hop? Does it have a long gait? Alternating footprints are common and easily 
identifiable. Examples include those left by animals like deer, beaver, and raccoons. Two-print and four-print track patterns 
(usually grouped together with space in between each set) are left by animals that hop to get through the snow, including mice, 
squirrels, and rabbits. Use a field guide or Google the characteristics of the tracks to positively identify their owner.  
Uncovering the mystery of animals’ journeys does not have to be limited to winter, either. As the snow melts, it leaves behind an-
other canvas for capturing tracks: mud! As animals mate and birth their babies you will be able to notice smaller sets of tracks. 

Once you know what animals have visited your lake, you can begin to tell their story. Take your kids or grandkids on an adventure 
and follow the tracks on or around your local lake. You will begin to notice which animals crossed paths, and where they stopped 
to grab a snack, mark their territory, or change direction. 

Protecting and enjoying the water does not begin at the shoreline; we need to understand the habitats around the lakes, too! Animal 
and human activities around our lakes are not isolated from each other. The future health of Lake Tippecanoe depends on our ac-
tions today. On March 18th, gather for brunch with other women with a passion for gardening, agriculture, and horticulture. Or join 
the Lilly Center for a tour of KC Recycling on April 15th. Community events are free to attend. To learn more or to register for an 
event visit lakes.grace.edu/events. 

Image Attached: Beaver tracks in fresh snow. Note the alternating footprints and elongated rear footprint. 

# # # 

The Lilly Center for Lakes & Streams at Grace College conducts research, provides resources, engages and educates residents, and 
collaborates with local organizations to make the lakes and streams of Kosciusko County clean, healthy, safe and beautiful. To 
date, the Lilly Center has conducted scientific research on over 30 streams and 40 lakes. The Lilly Center is driven to create a lega-
cy of stewardship by equipping community members, visitors and future generations to understand and enjoy the county’s natural 
beauty. For more information, visit lakes.grace.edu.   

 

http://www.lakes.grace.edu
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SAFE BOATING: DID YOU KNOW?? 

Indiana Boating Laws and Regulations 

Age and Operator Restrictions 
No one under 15 years of age may legally operate a motorboat greater than 10 hp or a PWC. 

Boaters who are 15 years of age may operate a motorboat or PWC until they become a licensed 
driver only if they complete a boater education course approved by the Indiana Department of 
Natural Resources and have on board an ID card issued by the Indiana Bureau of Motor Vehicles 
(BMV). 

A person who has never been licensed by the BMV must complete an approved boater education 
course successfully and have on board an ID issued by the Indiana BMV to operate a motorboat 
legally. 

All other motorboat or PWC operators must have a valid vehicle driverôs license to operate on all 
Indiana public waters. 

Enforcement 
Indiana law enforcement officers patrol the waterways to make your boating experience safe and 
pleasant. Cooperate with them by following the laws and guidelines. 

Carry the Card: Vessel operators who are required to have a Boater Education Card must carry 
the card on board the vessel and have it available for inspection by an enforcement officer. 

Penalty: Not carrying your Boater Education Card when one is required can result in a fine. 
 

Please note that safe boating does not pertain to just teenagers, all 
persons operating any type of watercraft, should be aware of the 

rules and regulations!   
 

LTPO is sponsoring a free Safe Boating Course at                   

 Patona Bay on June 21 and 22nd from 6 to 9 PM each night.  

Registration is open May 1st at https://register-ed.com/events/

view/193507  

 

Free On-Line Course: www.boatus.org  
 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fregister-ed.com%2Fevents%2Fview%2F193507&data=05%7C01%7C%7Ca0592cc8fcb343167c7508db0ed3d518%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638120075191372078%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLj
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fregister-ed.com%2Fevents%2Fview%2F193507&data=05%7C01%7C%7Ca0592cc8fcb343167c7508db0ed3d518%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638120075191372078%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLj
http://www.boatus.org
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FOR OUR EYES ONLY 

We want you to know that the Lake Tippecanoe Property Owners, Inc. is concerned about your privacy and 

safety. Our mailing list is (and will remain) completely confidential. Our mailing list is not for sale and the 

information that it contains is not given out. You, your family, and your property are important to the Lake 

Tippecanoe Property Owners, Inc. 

LAKE TIPPECANOE  

PROPERTY OWNERS, INC. 

PO Box 224  

Leesburg, IN 46538 

 

Lake Tippecanoe Property Owners, Inc., is a 501 (c) (3) tax exempt charitable organization.  Dona-
tions are tax deductible to the extent of the law. 

OFFICERS 

President 

Dan Free 

E-Mail: dfree@insuranceaudit.com 

Landing: Pleasant View & Silver Point 

Vice President(interim) 

Tony Vie 

E-Mail: tvie@elevatusarchitecture.com 

Landing: Neibert Park 1 

Treasurer 

Becky Hartman 

E-Mail: treasurer@ltpo.org 

Landing: Bell Rohr Woodland 

Secretary 

Angie Huston 

E-Mail: angiehuston@hotmail.com 

Landing: Hoy’s Landing 

 

hƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŜō ŀǘ 
ǿǿǿΦƭǘǇƻΦƻǊƎ 

       /ƻƴƴŜŎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎ 

NWCC = North Webster Community Center 
TLCC = Tippecanoe Lake Country Club 

Upcoming Events Date Time Place 

Board Meeting March 18 9:00 am NWCC-Banquet Room 

Board Meeting April 21 9:00 am NWCC-Banquet Room 

Board Meeting/Lake Clean Up May 20 8:00 / 9:00 am Patona Bay Snack Shop 

Board Meeting June 17 8:00 am NWCC-Banquet Room 

Fish Fry June 17 5:00-8:00 pm Camp Crosley 

Flotilla - Float-a-Palooza July 1 1:00 pm Patona Bay Sandbar 

Fireworks July 1 10:30 pm Big Tippy 

Annual Meeting/Board Meeting July 15 9:00 am TLCC 

Board Meeting August 19 8:00 am NWCC-Banquet Room 

Board Meeting September 16 9:00 am NWCC-Banquet Room 

Board Meeting October 21 9:00 am NWCC-Banquet Room 


